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6 February 2019 

Dear Parents 

Welcome back to a new school 
year! I hope both yourselves 
and your child/ren have had a 
restful break and are now ready 
for the new year ahead. It has 
been wonderful to see the chil-
dren arriving in uniform looking 
so ready for their new classes 
and learning experiences to 
come. 

Sacred Heart will be my third 
Principalship as I have previous-
ly been at Our Lady of Mount 
Carmel in Mullewa and, most 
recently, St Bernadetteôs in Port 
Kennedy. I look forward to the 
new learning and experiences at 
Sacred Heart. I have already 
had the pleasure of working 
with the staff last week and 
have been made to feel very 
welcome. I would like to partic-
ularly thank Vanessa Alaniz and 
Shane Landers the schoolôs As-
sistant Principals for helping me 
to settle in over the last two 
weeks and get an initial feel of 
the school. 

Thank you to the parents who have already taken the time to speak with me in the mornings 
and introduce yourselves. I have been made to feel very welcome and am enjoying my time at 
Sacred Heart. I look forward to meeting more parents as the weeks go by and at the upcom-
ing school events which can be viewed on the school calendar. 

Much of my initial time at Sacred Heart will be spent talking, listening and reflecting so I can 
get a sense of the place and the people. I will be making every effort to be out and about in 
the mornings so please continue to introduce yourself and say hello so I can get to know as 
many parents as possible. 

The new year is an exciting time but all children can handle the changes differently. I have 
three children myself, William (15), India (11) and Benjamin (10) and my wife Nicole is a 
teacher as well. I know that all three of my children react in different ways and that they 
sometimes will need extra assistance. Make sure you let the school know through your child/
renôs teacher if your child is having any trouble settling into the new school year. 

This term we focus on the schoolôs core value of Respect. I like to think of respect as covering 
three areas; ourselves, others and our environment. If we are showing respect in these three 
ways we are generally following all school rules and also living according to Gospel values. I 
will be delivering this message to students and if you can also encourage children to show re-
spect in this way at home that would be fantastic. 



I look forward to meeting and working in partnership with you during my time at Sacred Heart to get the very 
best results for the precious child/ren that you have placed into our care. 

      God Bless 

 

 
   
  Steve Gibbs 

                Principal 
 

    óMost good relationships are built on mutual trust and respectô  
           ~ Mona Sutphen 

óRespect for ourselves guides our morals, respect for others guides our mannersô 

        ~ Laurence Sterne 

From Mrs De Goojieréé. 

2019 SCHOOL FEES.      School Fee accounts for 2019 will go home with the eldest child in each family after 
the Annual General Meeting on Tuesday 19 February. Parents are asked to please note that there has been a 
slight change from 2018 and fees are to be paid in 3 payments (29 March, 5 July and 27 September)                                             

The final payment on the 27   September will clear all fees for 2019 unless prior arrangements have been made 
with the Principal. 
 
HEALTH CARE CARD/PENSIONER CARD DISCOUNTS 
Parents who hold a current Health Care Card or Pensioner Card and are eligible to receive a discount on their 
2019 School Fees, are asked to please call into the school office, with your card, to complete the necessary 
paper work by Friday 15 February. 
 
Those parents who are currently receiving the discount, must ensure that the school office has a copy of your 
up to date card.  Failure to do this will result in full fees being charged. 
 
SCHOOL FEES DIRECT DEBIT AUTHORITIES 
If you would like to take advantage of the Direct Debit system of paying your school fees, please call into the 
school office to complete the necessary paperwork. 
 
For those parents who already have a Direct Debit in place and would like to make a change (amount, weekly, 
fortnightly, new bank account) again you will need to call into the school office. 
 
If you are happy with your Direct Debit, it will just continue as is in 2019.  If we do not hear from you we will 
assume all is correct. 
 
If you had an ñend dateò or suspended your Direct Debit for any reason, you will need to contact the school 
office to authorise us to restart your payments. 
 
SCHOOL FEES CONCERNS 
Please do not hesitate to contact the school if you are unsure of any of the fees. An appointment can be made 
with the Principal if you are experiencing financial difficulties.  All discussions are treated with dignity, fairness, 
compassion and confidentiality. 
 

PARISH NEWS  

DO YOU KNOW THE PARISH WILL BE CELEBRATING ITôS 60th ANNIVERSARY THIS YEAR??? 

AFTER SCHOOL CATECHIST CLASSES 2019 
ENROLMENT DAY is on Wednesday 20 February from 4.00pm to 5.00pm in the FOLEY CENTRE.   
CLASSES COMMENCE on Wednesday 27 February from 4.00pm to 5.00pm.    Parents whose children 
attend government schools are invited to enrol their children in the after school Parish Religious classes.  
 
2019 ALTAR SERVERS RETREAT 
Inviting all Sacred Heart Parish altar servers to come along to the Annual Retreat on Friday 1 March 
2019 at 5.30pm in the parish Foley Centre.   Donôt miss a great night of talks, prayer, prizes, pizza and 
more!  Please register your interest to attend on the sign-up sheet in the foyer or ring Terry Ryan on 
0427 429 278 
 



 

We are pleased to have the RAINBOWS Programme once again at 

Sacred Heart this year.  RAINBOWS offers children from families who 

have experienced a major loss, either through the separation/divorce 

of parents, through the death or illness of a family member, or who 

have experienced any other major family transition, the opportunity to meet in a weekly support group of 

3 - 5 students over a period of 12 weeks. 

It has been found that when something significant happens in a family, the entire family is affected.  If a par-

ent dies or divorce occurs, not only do the parents grieve but the children do too.  Due to their age and short 

life experience, children find it difficult to verbalise their feelings. 

If you feel that your child(ren) may benefit from the programme, fill in the attached consent form and return it 

to Mrs Hall in the school office.  Consent forms need to be signed by a parent before the child is eligible to 

participate in the programme.  Please return signed consent forms to the school office by Wednesday 13 

February 2019. 

The sessions will be held at school during school time, with a trained adult working with each group. Our 

trained staff this year are Reita Wingard and myself as the co-ordinator at our school.  If you have any queries 

or concerns, please ring the school office on 9251 3000. 

Vanessa Alaniz 

Assistant Principal and Rainbows Coordinator 

SACRED HEART PRIMARY SCHOOL THORNLIE  

3 YEAR OLD KINDY & EARLY LEARNING PROGRAM 

We still have places available for our 2019 3 Year Old Kindy 
and Early Learning Programs.   If you 
are interested, please contact Aman-

da McCorkill on 9251 3014. 

Both programs are registered for CCS 
so families are able to claim the child 
care subsidy to reduce fees! 

 

We are now accepting enrolments for Kindy 2020. 

If your child  was born between 1 July 2015 to 30 June 

2016 they will start Kindergarten at the beginning of 2020.  
Enrolment forms can be obtained from the school office or 
via our website and must be lodged with us as soon as pos-

sible.  Interviews will commence early in Term 2, 2019. 

Friday 8 February  

8.35am  

Welcome Back Assembly 

 

Tuesday 12 February  

6.00ð8.00PM  

PARENT INFORMATION 
EVENING FOR ALL         

PARENTS 

Wednesday 13 February  

8.45am  

Welcome back to school 
Mass  

15 February  

5.00pm to 8.30pm  

P & F Evening picnic on the 
Green  



CAN YOU HELP??? 

We have a family in Pre-Primary B who need assistance to 
get their daughter home from school in the afternoons.    
Is there someone who lives near Peace Court in Madding-
ton who may be able to help??                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
If you might be able to help could you please call the office 
on 9251 3000.    Thank you .   

CANTEEN NEWS  

Welcome back to school in 2019 and welcome to my 
new partner in ófunô, Nancy Morabito.     

For Term One, every Tuesday will be SUSHI DAY.    
Please ensure your order is received no later 8.30am 
on a Monday.  Orders can be placed online or over 
the counter in the Canteen.   Thank you for your sup-
port.   

Lucy and Nancy.   

LIBRARY NEWS  

Welcome back! 

We hope you have all had a restful break!  Library bor-
rowing will begin next week.  Students will need a li-
brary bag to borrow (not a plastic bag please).  Each 
week we will swap over books so all items out need to 
be returned before we borrow a new book.   

The class timetable is as follows; 

Monday - 6B, KW, 2B, PPB, 5B, 2W, PPW 

Tuesday - 6W, KW, 3W, 1W, 5W 

Wednesday - 4W, 4B, 1B, 3B 

SCHOLASTIC BOOKCLUB 

The first catalogue will be home this week.  The closing 
date for orders is 20 FEBRUARY.  Please remember, 
on-line ordering only from scholastic.com.au/LOOP or 
using the LOOP app.  Details to order are on the back of 
the catalogue. 

If you have any questions regarding library borrowing or 
Scholastic bookclub, please don't hesitate to email me at 
laura.stilwell@cewa.edu.au 

Wishing you all a great year.   

Happy reading! 

Laura Stilwell 

/ŀƴƴƛƴƎ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘǎ IƻŎƪŜȅ 

/ƭǳō ƛƴŎΦ 

!ǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƴŜǿ 
ǘŜŀƳ ǎǇƻǊǘ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ƛƴ нлмфΚ 

/ŀƴƴƛƴƎ /ƻǳƎŀǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ 

ǘŜŀƳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǾŀŎŀƴŎƛŜǎ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ 

ƻǳǊ ǘŜŀƳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ нлмф ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ  
Our Hookin2Hockey Program for pre-primary to 
year 4ôs starts early May 2019 at Ferndale Re-
serve on our mini turf on Wednesdays from 4.30-

5.30pm. 

Our junior teams for Year 5 and up train Wednes-
day nights starting late March 2019 and play   
Saturday morning starting May 2019. 

For more information on our junior and 
senior teams check out our website 
www.canningdistrictshc.com.au/ 

 or contact Elaine Foote, club president on 
0417 954 414 or                                                  

secretary.canning@hotmail.com 

mailto:laura.stilwell@cewa.edu.au
http://www.canningdistrictshc.com.au/
mailto:secretary.canning@hotmail.com


 

 

Welcome Back to School ï Evening on the Green  

FRIDAY 15 FEBRUARY 5.00pm to 8:30pm on the school oval. 

We are looking forward to a wonderful evening to celebrate the new school year. Please bring your chairs and 
your picnic or there will be food available for purchase from The Spanish Casa.   

We are lucky to have the talented Reuben De Melo providing the live music this year.  

This is great family friendly music that will have you all up and dancing. Just a reminder if you would like to 
come along to the P & F Meetings, that the first one for this year will be held on Monday 18 Febru-
ary at 6.30pm. The P&F Committee are looking forward to another successful year. 

 

 

 

  

 

 


